CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION 7:00 P.M.
TUESDAY JANUARY 21, 2020
REGULAR SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Mayor Young called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Barton, Freeman, and Byrd. 

COUNCIL ABSENT:   Councilor Young
STAFF PRESENT:
Administrator/Recorder Evans. 
STAFF ABSENT:
Finance Deputy Recorder Bennett.
III.
AGENDA REVIEW AND/OR ADDITIONS:
1. Approval of minutes for November 18, 2019.
2.  Quarterly reports
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to approve the minutes for November 18, 2019 and the quarterly reports.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Byrd, Freeman, and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
IV.
COUNCIL BUSINESS:
1. Presentation on the sewer plant upgrade.
Tyler Molator from Dyer Partnership gave a power point presentation on the progress for phase 2 of  
the sewer plant upgrade.  He reviewed in detail the work that was included in the project and 
recapped the work that has been completed to date. The project is approximately 40% completed and 
staying well within the budget. The total construction contract was for $10,361,000.00 and the total 
spent on construction to date is $4,474,208.00.  There have been 5 change 
orders which total 
$12,040.00 this is a relatively low number for change orders given the magnitude 
of the project.  
2. Change Orders for sewer plant upgrade

Administrator Evans informed the Council that this is change order 6 for the project.  It consists of 
the following changes: changes to the potable water connections, chemical room firewall 
improvements and generator relocation.  The total amount 
of the change order is $17,587.00.   
Approval of this change order will bring the total change orders for the project up to $29,627.00.

The largest item is the potable water connection changes in the amount of $11,094.00.  We have 
discussed this change in great detail between staff and the engineer.  We do feel the cost is a little on 
the high side and Tyler has tried diligently to get the costs reduced.  The contractor will not budge on 
the price and although it is expensive it really is in the best interest of the development.  It will 
eliminate two taps into the City’s already existing water line which serves the northern part of 
Hamlin, sewer plant, Burger King and the area beyond Burger King.  Tapping into the main line 
could cause a lengthy interruption in service to these areas.

The Chemical Room Firewall is a fire, life and safety regulation so we have to make that change.  
The potential liability if someone was to get hurt would far exceed the additional cost of $2,500.00.

The relocation of the generator was a request from the staff to provide more room for vehicle 
maneuvering at the site.  The vactor truck is a 40’ vehicle so the extra room will help with parking the 
truck.
Councilor Barton, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to approve change order #6 in it’s entirety and authorize the Mayor to sign the completed change order.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Byrd, Freeman, and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
3.  Declare Council Vacancy
Council declared Marilyn Loomis’ seat vacant and directed staff to post a notice of the vacancy and accept applications for the vacant position.  Whom ever Council appoints to the vacant seat will serve the remainder of Marilyn’s term which expires on December 31, 2020.  Since the term ends in December they will have to run at the November election in order to continue.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to authorize staff to post the vacant Council position with a submittal deadline of February 12, 2020.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Byrd, Freeman, and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
4. Proclamation of School Choice week
Mayor Young read the proclamation in its entirety and recognized January 26 through February 1, 2020 as Canyonville School Choice Week

V.
REPORTS:
1. Sheriff’s Office Report.
This month there were 311 calls for service, 37 reports, 54 traffic stops, 2 drug cases, and 21 criminal cases.  There have been a significant increase in calls but that is not unusual around the Holidays.
2.  Administrative Report.

LIBRARY:  The heat in the Library went out and we had to have it repaired.  None of us knew that 
the library is heated by gas heat.  Apparently, the Library and the shops are heated by gas and the 
heating system is accessed from a drop down stairs in the break room.  The cost for the repair was 
about $850.00. 
 

PARK:  The log archway for Pioneer Park had to be cut down because the poles were rotten and in 
danger of falling over.  Pappas Construction is going to give us an estimate on remaking the archway 
with fake wood like the fake tree trunks next to the stage that we hang the speakers on.  

OFFICE:  Frank would be so happy we have almost completely transferred the City’s computer 
backups to the cloud.  Currently we have a server in my office that stores all the City’s information 
and we have been concerned for a long time about the stability of the system.  With the information 
being stored off site we can eliminate the server and not have to worry about losing our data.  We 
have also upgraded Dawn’s computer and my computer which were beginning to have problems.  

Several years ago, Council approved upgrading the bathroom in the City office.  However, it never 
got done.  Mitch is working on upgrading the bathroom now.  He has put in new vinyl flooring, sink, 
vanity and painted it.  He has done a great job and it really looks nice!    

VOTE ON OSU ANNEXATION:  This issue has been floating around in the County system since 
2015.  The City has submitted two resolutions to have the issue placed on the ballot.  The last 
resolution was adopted July 2019 and have finally been approved by the County.  The City will need 
to prepare a ballot title to submit to the County Clerk by February 29, 2020   in order to get the issue 
on the May election.  After the ballot title is submitted the City will need to publish a notice in the 
newspaper notifying electors that they may submit a petition for review of the ballot title in the 
Douglas County Circuit court within 10 days.  

GOVERNOR’S REGIONAL SOLUTIONS TEAM:  They Governor’s Team has requested to meet 
with staff on January 23, 2020 at 10:00 a.m.  The Team’s purpose is to provide assistance with 
resolving any issues between Cities and state agencies and assisting with potential economic 
development.  Currently the City doesn’t have any issues with any state agencies. I think they are 
more interested in the City’s sewer upgrade and the Mile Post 97 fire.  However, it is a good 
opportunity to take advantage of networking opportunities.  Please let me know if any Councilor has 
an issue they would like addressed. 
VI.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:


Planning Commission Meeting - Wednesday, February 12, 2020

Council Meeting – Tuesday February 18, 2020.
VII.
ADJOURNMENT:

Mayor Young adjourned the meeting at 8:30 p.m.
ATTEST:




















Jake Young, Mayor
Janelle Evans, City Administrator/Recorder
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